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Please don’tforget

As you sit down to enjoy this Christmas
issue of the Visnyk newsmagazine, please
don’t forget to send in your donation in
support of the activities of the Ukrainian
Canadian Congress in Saskatchewan. In
2005, UCC-SPC experienced a signifi-
cant cut of nearly $10,000 in lottery fund-
ing and 2006 will see further reductions.

Donations go directly to support
UCC-SPC programming, including the
quarterly Visnyk newsmagazine, Commu-
nity Development Funding, the provincial
website (www.ucc.sk.ca), the bi-weekly
e-Bulletin, the Nation Builders & Commu-
nity Recognition Awards, scholarships, as
well as many other educational, cultural,
heritage projects. You may direct your do-
nation to support any UCC-SPC activity.

Saskatchewan’s Ukrainian community
is alive, dynamic, inclusive and ever-
changing. We are careful to honour and
share our past, uphold the community of
today, and enhance opportunities for a
strong community of tomorrow.

Tax receipts are provided for donations
ofatleast $25. Please send your cheque or
money order to UCC-SPC, #980-606
Spadina Cres East, Saskatoon, SK,
S7K 3H1. To donate by Visa, Mastercard
or Diners Club, call us toll free at
1.888.482.2772 during regular office
hours. UCC-SPC is very grateful for your
support!




Christians around the
world look forward with
hope, happiness, joy and
peace, to the proclama-
tion of the Nativity of
the Son of God and the
Spirit of Goodwill that characterizes all
believers. Christmas is not merely a collec-
tion of emotionally pleasing moments. It is
recalling the truths of life; that Christ is born
and that Christ is amongst us. It is the time
for the gathering of families to share in the joy
of giving and to give thanks for all of God’s
abundance. And although there is constant
criticism that Christmas is over-commercial-
ized, let us not forget the origin of bringing
Gifts to celebrate the birth of the Christ Child!
UCC-SPCandall the Saskatchewan Ukrain-
ian Canadians that the organization speaks for
and on behalf, have much to be thankful for
this year. A few highlights are listed.
W Just one year ago, many of our commu-
nity stepped forward, giving up their Christ-
mas festivities at home, to travel to our
ancestral homeland of Ukraine to assist in
assuring democratic elections, and the mis-
sion was successful.
W The largest ever multicultural youth

project, YAN, funded by Heritage Canada
has come to a successful conclusion with
the publishing of the Blueprint for Action.
B Theinnovative funding project, Live Free
fora Year, exemplifies the community help-
ing itself, with the anticipation that the next
round will see some significant funds going
back into the community.
B The UCC-SPC Standing Committees have
taken significant proactive leadership roles;
particularly noteworthy is Nation Builders’
expanded role to include Community Rec-
ognition and Immigration actively assisting
new Immigrants from Ukraine.
B The community’srepresentatives, the Board
of Directors is a unique, enthusiastic, compe-
tent and committed group of individuals who
continue to contribute for the good of the
larger Ukrainian community of Saskatchewan.
B Lastly, and mostimportant we give thanks
to the office Staff, Danylo Puderak, Ihor
Kodak and Sonia Boyko for the commitment
of time and energy to implement and carry
a real multitude of activities and programs.
As we wind down the Celebration of Sas-
katchewan’s Centennial, many of us look
forward to next year’s 115th Anniversary of
Ukrainian settlement in Canada and to the

Christmas Greetings from the President

35th Anniversary of UCC-SPC. We all ex-
presssincere thanks to Mr. Bernard Korchinski
for his vision in organizing and becoming the
first President of UCC-SPC; warmest birth-
day wishes are extended as he celebrates 100
years, on Christmas day. Muoeas Jlima.

May this Christmas be extra special to each
and everyone with many graces and heavenly
gifts to all those dear to our hearts! May the
anticipation of kutia, kolach, the aroma of the
twelve meatless dishes, the lighted candles,
and the family gathered around the table,
become the gift for 2005. Let us not forget the
Didukh, the sheaf of wheat within which the
spirits of our fore-parents, those living, and
those yet unborn become descendents of our
people that symbolically portrays the image
of tradition that ties and bonds us together.

As we greet and wish each other health,
strength, joy, prosperity, peace, and hope,
and give thanks for reaching another mile-
stone, let us all celebrate the abundance of
God’s blessings.

- [ Merry Christmas and a Joyous,

§ ma Llacriueo2o Hogozo Poky!

Eugene Krenosky

KOHIPEC YKPAIHIIIB KAHAJIU

) Happy and Prosperous New Year!
% Becenux Ceam Pizdsa Xpucmogozo

Xpucmoc Paxcdaembcs!
Caasimo Hoeo!
Christ is Born! Let us G(orif y Him!

UKRAINIAN CANADIAN CONGRESS

REGINA BRANCH Box 4032, Regina, Saskatchewan, S4P 3R9, Canada
1-1801 Winnipeg Street * Phone: 306-757-8835 » Fax: 306-757-4075
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Member Organizations
Ukrainian

Catholic Brotherhood

+ St. Athanasius

+ St. Basil's

Ukrainian Orthodox
Men's Association

Ukrainian
National Federation

Ukrainian
Canadian Professional and
Business Club of Regina
Ukrainian

Catholic Women's League

« St. Athanasius

+ St. Basil's

Ukrainian

Women's Association of Canada
Ukrainian

Women's Organization of Canada
Ukrainian Society of Prosvita

Associate Members

Ukrainian Catholic Youth
« St. Athanasius

« St. Basil's
CYMK
PE—- o Jear

Ukrainian

National Youth Federation
Chaban

Ukrainian Dance Ensemble

Ukrainian Dance EnSReegg‘lz ﬂpm %g ﬁOﬂ/y‘d 0/[ @Z'Vg(/llars
Rt Rt Ukraiian Dance Ensemble and all the members
Zapovit Ukrainian Folk
May the Spirit of Christmas pance Ensemble of

Co-operative Association Ltd
Ukrainian Senior Citizen's Club
« St. Athanasius

« St. Basil's

bring you Peace and Happiness Utrainian Canadian Congress

now and throughout the New Year.

Regina Branch

Selo Gardens
Ukrainian

Senior Citizens of Regina
Sadochok

Ukrainian Language Preschool

Battlefords Ukrainian Canadian Cultural Council Sponsors of Kyiv Pavilion at Regina's Mosaic

|
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Lottery Prize Winners

The UCC-SPC
is pleased to an-
A . nounce that
g “‘ Deon Kalaman
‘m = of Regina won
the ‘Live Free

foraYear’ Grand Prize of$1,000
per week each week for a year.
The proceeds from this year’s
Lottery go directly to support
the activities of Saskatchewan’s
hundreds of Ukrainian volun-

teer cultural organizations
through UCC-SPC Community
Development Fund grants.

UCC-SPC also thanks the
hundreds of people from every
corner of Saskatchewan who
supported the ‘Live Free for a
Year’ lottery by purchasing a
ticket. The list of this year’s
winners includes lucky individu-
als from 14 different Saskatch-
ewan communities.

— A

Presenting the cheque to lottery winner Deon Kalaman (centre) are
UCC-SPC Executive Director Danylo Puderak and Board Members Ed
Lysyk, Angie Huculak and Orest Warnyca.

Complete List of Winners

Live Free for a Year
($1,000 a week for 52 weeks)
Deon Kalaman, Regina

Free Gasoline for a Year
($200 a month for 12 months)
Kevin Blanchard, Battleford

$2000 Travel Voucher
Sonja Bodnarchuk, Canora

Panasonic 20" TV/DVD Combos
Bud & Pat Bohun, North Battleford
Katherine Campbell, Wilkie

John Gustin, Regina

Donna Loran, Regina

Andrea Patterson, Meadow Lake

Panasonic DVD Recorders
Norman Brisco, Saskatoon
Maureen Cloutier, Saskatoon
Terry Morgan, Regina

Fr. Andrew Muzyka, Saskatoon
S. Spetz & M. Huculak, Regina

Sony Playstation Portables
Dan Kowalchuk, Regina
Jon Paul Suwala, Regina

D. & J. Johnston, Saskatoon
Bill Waynert, Emerald Park
Joyce Willick, Spiritwood

Free Groceries for a Year
($500 a month for 12 months)
William & Pauline Semenuik, Yorkton

42" Plasma TV
(with Stand)
John Rozdilsky, Saskatoon

$1500 Early Bird Winner
John Hrynenko, Prince Albert

Panasonic Digital Cameras

Judy Clarke, Saskatoon

Nicholas & Zennovia Duch, Verigin
Joe Horachek, Saskatoon

Dale O’Grady, North Battleford

Syl Syrnick, Saskatoon

Panasonic Micro Stereo Systems
Helena Demchuk, Regina

Terri Diener, Saskatoon

Victor Fedorowich, Yorkton
Nicholas Stirr, Regina

Ukrainian Society of Prosvita, Regina

Apple iPod Minis

Sharon Church, Regina

Leona Kuny, Saskatoon

Jared Rosin, Moose Jaw

Kevin & Sandra Honeyman, Tisdale
R. Blischak, Weyburn

Congratulations to all winners.

| |
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Binumyewmo Bac
CBamuu PizdBoum ma HobBuau pokoum
Wacmau, 30opoB'am ma dobpour!

X pucmoc
Paxoaemosca!

Ha nebi 3ipka sacuna 3acsna
1 mr06um ceimaom cise;

Xeuna cnacenns nam 3asumana,
boz 6 Bugpneemi pasicoacece.
LL]o6 3emnto 3 HebOM 6 0OOHO 3TyUUmMU.
Xpucmoc poouscs: Cnagime!

May the Christ Child, born in a manger
in Bethlehem over 2000 years ago,
fill your hearts with true
Peace, Joy and Goodwill
for the coming year.

Christ is Born! Let Us Glorify Him!

Geeetings feom the
Ukeainian Catholic Beothezhood Bzanches
in the Epazchy of Saskatoon:

Father Kryworuchka Branch — Canora
St. Volodymyr Branch — Yorkton
St. Basil the Great Branch — Regina
Bishop A. Roborecki Branch — Saskatoon
St. Athanasius Branch — Regina

and

the Eparchial Executive
Ukrainian Catholic Brotherhood of Canada
Eparchy of Saskatoon

basxccaemo Bam secenux ceam
Pizoea Xpucmosozo

i wacaueozo

Hoegozo Poky.




UCC-SPC Nation Builders & Community Recognition Awards

The contributions of some very special peo-
ple were acknowledged at a formal luncheon
in the Sheraton Cavalier Hotel in Saskatoon
on November 6. This year marked the elev-
enth time that the Ukrainian Canadian com-
munity of Saskatchewan, under the auspices
of the UCC-SPC, celebrated the accom-
plishments of some of its notable citizens.

As part of its Saskatchewan Centenary
celebration, UCC-SPC enhanced its Nation
Builders program by establishing the Com-
munity Recognition Award. The award will
be bestowed annually upon persons who
have made/are making meritorious contri-
butions in youth achievement, leadership,
volunteerism, cultural preservation & de-
velopment and/or creativity & innovation in
the Ukrainian community and/or Saskatch-
ewan-Canada. The combined total of Na-

The Master of Ceremonies for the
afternoon was George Hupka, with
Nadia Prokopchuk presenting the ci-
tations on each of the honourees.
Presiding over the entire event was
Ed Lysyk, Vice-President of the
UCC-SPC. Formal greetings from
the City of Saskatoon were brought
by His Worship Mayor Don
Atchison, from the Province by
Andrew Iwanchuk, MLA for
Saskatoon-Fairview and by Orysia
Sushko, President of UCC National.

Attending the luncheon were about
200 individuals from across Saskatch-
ewan and Canada as well as two stu-
dents from the State Oil & Gas Uni-
versity in Ivano-Frankivsk, Ukraine.
The luncheon was complemented

Standing are Community Recognition Honourees and
UCC representatives/staff: UCC-SPC Executive
Director Danylo Puderak, Patrice Detz, UCC-SPC Vice-
President Ed Lysyk, Yaroslaw Sywanyk, Stacey
Nahachewsky, Sonia Sokyrka for daughter Theresa,
UCC National President Orysia Sushko, Shawna
Kozun. Seated are Nation Builders or their

tion Builders and Community Recognition
awards will remain at about ten per year.

Nation Builder Awards

tMike Boychuk:
Saskatoon business man and
construction contractor. The
award was received on behalf
of the family by his daughter
Honya Olson.

Stefan Franko: commu-
nity leader and benefactor who
over the years played a major
role in the Ukrainian Self-
Reliance movement and the
Ukrainian Canadian Congress.

Ehor Gauk: internationally
renowned retired paediatric
neurologist who has visited
Ukraine on numerous occasions
dealing with the aftermath of
the Chornobyl disaster.

Jennie Ortynsky: retired
registered nurse and President
of the Ukrainian Museum of
Canada, who is playing a
pivotal role on retaining
Ukrainian traditions in Canada.

T Anastasia Zuck:
teacher and pioneering leader
with the Ukrainian Catholic
Women'’s League of Canada.
Receiving the award was her
sister Julie Saganski & niece
Eileen Ewanchuk.

representatives: Jennie Ortynsky, Julie Saganski for
sister Anastasia Zuck, Honya Olson for father Mike

I
- ~
{uceskealy  Programming | Nation Builders
http://www.ucc.sk.ca/programs/NBA.htm
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Boychuk, Stefan Franko, Dr. Ehor Gauk.
Community Recognition Awards

Leadership and Cultural
Preservation & Development

Patrice Detz: specialist in
Ukrainian costuming and
history as well as an ardent
community supporter.

Cultural Preservation
& Development

Shawna Lee Kozun:
highly accomplished dance
instructor serving rural
communities.

Youth Achievement

Stacey Nahachewsky:
aspiring Olympian who has
received numerous medals in
canoeing-kayaking.

Youth Achievement

Theresa Sokyrka:
renowned singer and a youth
role model for Saskatchewan's
Centennial.

Volunteerism

Yaroslaw Sywanyk:
community leader and a
supporter of many Ukrainian
Canadian community
initiatives.

with traditional Ukrainian décor.

Youths recognized

Three individuals of Ukrainian back-
ground received Saskatchewan Weekly
Newspapers Association Junior Citi-
zen of the Year Awards.

Tyler Kaminsky of North Battleford,
Clark Northey of Prince Albert and
Stephanie Ortynsky of Yorkton were
among five youths recognized at the
Sheraton Cavalierin Saskatoon on Sep-
tember 23, 2005 for their positive life-
styles through dedicated community
and school spirit, as well as a strong
sense of caring and responsibility. By
overcoming the challenges oflife, these
youths inspire others of all ages to
accept challenges of their own.

Tyler: Clark:
Eager to lend a Leadshyexample, Believesinlivinga
helping hand to is respectful and healthy life, staying
make his commu- motivates others awayfromnegative

Stephanie:

nity a better place  to succeed influences

More information is available at the
UCC-SPC office. Congratulations to
these outstanding role models.
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Nation Builders in the Centennial

-

)

For details on the life
and achievements of

Bernard Korchinski:
A Nation Builder
celebrates a century

The UCC-SPC extends sincere best
wishes to Bernard Korchinski who, in
the Centennial year of our province,
also celebrates his 100th birthday.

Iposinyitina pada KYK Cackauesany wupo
simae nana bepnapoa Kopuuncerkozo 3 onem
Hapoocents!

Iane Kopuuncokuil, 3 Hazo0u 6i03HAYEHHs
100-pivua Bawozo napooicenns, nputimime
Hatwupiwi noodaxdcanHus 300po8’s, wacms,
0obpa, oogzorimms! Baxcaemo oani nposscu-
mu HCumms max, wob nomim 3axomimu npo-
ACUMU KOXHCHY 1020 MUMb 3HO8Y MaK camo!

Mmnoeas nima!

Keenly feeling the need for Ukrainians in Canada
to show a common front before Canadian society,
Bernard Korchinski has been a dedicated supporter
of the Ukrainian Canadian Congress from its incep-
tion. He served as the First President of the Sas-
katchewan Provincial Council and was Secretary on
the National Executive. UCC has awarded Bernard
its prestigious Shevchenko Medal in acknowledge-
ment of his fine record of community service.

Bernard Korchinski saw that public life and serv-
ice—whether it be as a teacher and school principal,
volunteer with youth or politician and civil serv-
ant—are vital to the development of an equitable
society and for the advancement of the Ukrainian
people in the province. His example of Nation Build-
ing is one that all can learn from and admire.

Bernard Korchinski married Slawka Marak in
1938. The marriage was blessed with four chil-
dren—Bernadine, Linda, Leslie and Barry. Bernard
Korchinski is also a proud grandfather and great-
grandfather.

any Nation Builder,
please visit

Programming | Nation Builders
http:/lwww.ucc.sk.ca/programs/NBA.htm

Saskatchewan Centennial Medals presented

Congratulations to all recipients. The medal recognizes individuals who have made significant

contributions to society and honours their outstanding achievements.

UCC-SPC Board Member

Paul Ortynsky, president of Canora UCC,
was one of the recipients in the Yorkton
district who were honoured with a Cen-
tennial Medal.

Husband and wife

Nation Builder Alex Chomyn, 92, and his
wife Pauline, 94, of Saskatoon, recently
received the Commemorative Medal for
the Centennial of Saskatchewan. Alex
was presented with the medal at a formal
ceremony in Saskatoon by the Lieutenant
Governor of Saskatchewan, the Honour-
able Dr. Lynda Haverstock in October,
while Pauline, who could not attend the
ceremony, received hers shortly thereafter.

Born in Carpenter, Alex was an active
volunteer in Saskatoon. He played a cen-
tral role in the founding of the Ilarion
Residence. He was a board member of
Mohyla Institute, and actively supported
the Ukrainian Museum of Canada and
Holy Trinity Ukrainian Orthodox Cathe-
dral. Most recently he was a key player in
the establishment of the Ukrainian House
at Sherbrooke Home.

Pauline (Kotelko), who was born in
Alvena, was involved with the Ilarion
Residence; it was due to her efforts that
the residence’s setting was enhanced with
artefacts that she brought from Ukraine.

Her Honour Dr. Lynda Haverstock with
Paul Ortynsky of Canora

Alex and Pauline Chomyn of Saskatoon

She served on the executive for the Olha Kobylianska Branch of the Ukrainian
Women’s Association of Canada. Her volunteer work also extended to the
Ukrainian Museum of Canada, Mohyla Institute and Sherbrooke Home.

Alex and Pauline celebrated their 70th Anniversary on June 14.

Ms. Olga Bobiash, a Nation Builder in 1997, was also a medal recipient.

CNABIM horo!

Cheryl Woloschuk and James H. Stinn

wish you

Wél"l"% CAI”L'ZSLLWLQZS anc[‘/é/a/olo% MQW ear /
Z?ece/u/u CZﬂm ¢ Z/%cjmjow .A/OZO’LO oKy /

James H. Stinn — Certified General Accountant Prof. Corp.
300-820 51st Street East
Saskatoon, SK

S7TK 0X8

Phone: 306-955-9977

XPWUCTOC POAMBCA!

3 mopacecmeennum Ilpaznuxom Pizoea Xpucmoesozo
gimaemo gcix!

Bbaxxaemo Bcim padicHux i wiacnusux Cesm .
ma Boxoeo bnazocnoeeHHsi 8 Hoeim 2006 pouj. /,' |
B ocobnusuti crocibé gimaemo
YkpaiHcbkul Hapid e CamocmiliHiti YkpaiHi,
dyxoeHul lMposid Hawux Llepkos ma &ci
yKpaiHCcbKi opaaHisauii!

UYnenu Binginy KYK B Kanopi

| |
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UCC-SPC supports childrenin Ukrainian language programs

This is the third year of the
UCC-SPCinitiativeto participate
in Education Week by presenting
Saskatchewan children enrolled
in a Ukrainian Sadochok, Kin-
dergarten or Grade 1 Ukrainian

school program with a Ukrainian
book. To reflect this year’s Sas-
katchewan Centennial, the theme
for Education Week—October
16-22, 2005—was “Celebrate
Learning! Celebrate Saskatch-

ewan!”/“CsTKyiiMo HaBuaHH:1!
Caarkyiimo — CackaueBan!”
Teachers in Regina and Sas-
katoon organized events in their
classes at which the books,
Ioemo na eecinns, were pre-

sented to the children by
UCC-SPC reperesentatives. In
addition, a guest reader was in-
vited to read to the students.

Here are pictures from three
presentations.

&

Former UCC-SPC Board Member Paul Bunka, who made the presentation
at St. George’s Sadochok in Saskatoon, read from the book with the
young students.

YKPATHCBKHUM LIEPKBAM B YKPAIHI I AISICITIOPI,
HAJBYJIOBAM CKY I KVK,

KPAMOBIM I TOJIOBHIN YIIPABAM I YWIEHCTBY JIVK,
TA MOJIOAIZKHUM OPTAHI3ALIISIM BAKAEMO
BECEJIHMX CBAT PI3JIBA XPUCTOBOI'O
I IIACJIMBOI'O HOBOI'O POKY!

Helena Demchuk teaches Year One and Year Two students at the
Ukrainian language program at Miller High School in Regina. UCC-SPC
Vice-President Ed Lysyk presented the books on two occasions. Mr.
Bernard Korchinski was reader on November 8 (top photo) and Ed
Lysyk read on November 9 (above).

LANGUAGE LANTERNS PUBLICATIONS

Ukrainian Literature in English Translation

in 2006
www.languagelanterns.com

P m—

%%&ﬂm 7)09%60/

VYnpasu Jlirm YkpainuiB
i Ykpainok Kanaagn
y CackaryHi

|
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Bill recognizing internment
receives unanimous consent

In House of Commons

After 8 years of intense work,
Inky Mark, Conservative Mem-
ber of Parliament for Dauphin-
Swan River-Marquette realized
his wish for Canada’s Ukrain-
ian community through the pas-
sage of his private member’s
Bill C-331 on November 23,
2005 in the House of Commons
by unanimous consent.

Bill C-331 calls upon the fed-
eral government to acknowledge
that thousands of Ukrainian Ca-
nadians were unjustly interned
and disenfranchised in Canada
during the First World War; to
provide funding to commemo-
rate the sacrifices made by these
Canadians; and, to develop edu-
cational materials detailing this
dark period of Canada’s history.

At the close of third reading
debate, Mark asked his parlia-
mentary colleagues fromall par-
ties for their consent to pass the
Bill. Itreceived theirunanimous
consent and was passed by the
House of Commons.

During the debate Mark said,
“We know that after two decades
it is time for the government to
resolve this outstanding issue in
the history of this country. This
bleak event in Canadian history
must be recognized and we, as a
society, must learn from it. This
is an issue of justice denied.

“I am honoured to have ta-
bled Bill C-331 and honoured to
have had the opportunity to rep-
resent the wishes of Canada’s
Ukrainian community.”

Speakers in favour of the Bill at
thirdreading were: Sarmite Bulte,
Parliamentary Secretary to the
Minister of Canadian Heritage,
Meili Faille of the Bloc
Québécois Judy Wasylycia-Leis,
NDP MP, Joy Smith Conserva-
tive MP from Kildonan-St. Paul,

| |
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Inky Mark, MP for Dauphin-Swan

River Marquette, receiving
Lifetime Achievement Award from
Calgary’s Ukrainian community in
October for his work on The
Ukrainian-Canadian Recognition
and Restitution Act.

Marlene Catterall, Chair of the
Standing Committee of Cana-
dian Heritage and Larry Bagnell,
Parliamentary Secretary to the
Minister of Natural Resources.

“Passing C-331 demonstrates
the mature Canada that people
in this country expect. It makes
a loud statement that Canada
has grown up, that Canada can
accept its past, learn from it and
ensure that it is never repeated,”
Mark concluded.

Bill C-331 has been received
by the Senate. Having received
unanimous consent in the House
of Commons, it may be given
the same consideration and
passed before the impending
federal election.

In October, the unveiling of a
trilingual commemorativeplaque
in Fernie, BC was attended by
Inky Mark, dignitaries, localresi-
dents and guests. The plaque is
the 19th such installation made
by the Ukrainian Canadian Civil
Liberties Association at Cana-
dianinternment camp sites. More
information is available at
www.ucc.sk.ca/new.htm.

Saskatchewan enhances
program to attract
relatives of immigrants

The Saskatchewan Government
announced December 5, 2005
that the Saskatchewan Immi-
grant Nominee Program (SINP)
isopeningup to bring immigrants
family members to the province.

Effective immediately under
SINP’s expanded Family Mem-
bers category, Saskatchewan
residents can support family
members from abroad who want
to come to live here and can
work in this province. Support-
ing family members must pro-

vide settlement assistance to the
applicantand their family which
could include financial support.

Eligibility criteria for foreign
individuals include being be-
tween the ages of 18-49 and
completion of at least one year
of post-secondary education,
training or apprenticeship.

The Government of Saskatch-
ewan expects 5,000 new immi-
grants per year will be approved
to immigrate to the province by
2008-009.

UCC-SPC: Helping Ukrainian
immigrant families settle in

our province

A big thanks to everyone who donated!

by Evelyn Wojcichowsky, Chair, UCC-SPC Standing Cmte on Immigration

Ukrainians from all over the
province responded generously
to the call in the last Visnyk for
furniture and household items
for the new Ukrainian families
in Tisdale. Now there is enough
to meet the needs of the new
immigrants currently there and
for those who will be arriving.
Thanks go to the communities
of Wadena, Yorkton, Prince Al-
bert, Ituna, Saskatoon, Melfort,
Wakaw and Hafford, and the
many towns and villages that
cooperated with the larger cen-
tres.

The latest donation was from
the members of Holy Trinity
Orthodox Parish and friends of
Prince Albert. Gene Gryba and
wife Marusia unloaded a do-
nated shipment to Saskatoon.
The parish would like to thank
Ron Lypchuk of Prince Albert
for donating his moving van

used for delivery. St. George’s
Ukrainian Catholic Parish in
Prince Albert also donated a
truckload to Tisdale and Harry
Kardynal of Yorkton, Larry
Korchinski of Ituna and the
Catholic Parish in Wadena
helped stock the storage bin in
Tisdale.

Excerpts from aletter from Walter
Garchinski, Human Resources
Manager at Northern Steel,
Tisdale:

“On behalf of Northern Steel In-
dustries, | extend a sincere thank
you for the assistance that you and
your organization have provided in
the settlement of our workers from
Ukraine. To date we have fifteen
welders, and the families of eight of
these welders, living in the Tisdale
and Melfort communities. Your in-
volvement has been especially help-
ful in integrating these immigrants
into the workplace and into the two
referenced communities.

“Your involvement has greatly
assisted the currentworkers and their



families to make Canada their new
home. In mid-November 2005, the
first group of six welders from the
next grouping of 30 welders and 3
painters, to whom job offers have
been extended, will be arriving in
Tisdale. Providing the basic settle-
ment needs for a potential total
number of 45 welders, 3 painters,
and theirfamilies is ahuge undertak-
ing. Northern Steel Industries could
simply nothave been able to accom-
modate these persons’ settlement
needs without your assistance.”

Our work continues. Saska-
toon businesses have extended
job offers to 14 welders from
Ukraine with another 20 offers
going out shortly. It is expected
that, over the next two years,
close to 50 welders and their
families will come to Saskatoon.
There is much excitement at the
prospect of this fourth wave of
Ukrainiansto Saskatchewan. This
influx has given the UCC-SPC
the opportunity to lend assist-
ance to people who really need
help. Many of those who do-
nated furniture mentioned that

their grandparents received no
help when they came to Canada
and, therefore, wanted to help
these young people.

Any assistance will be appre-
ciated. With the help of a com-
pany in Saskatoon, a storage
garage has been procured and
household items are being col-
lected for the new Ukrainians
coming to Saskatoon. The work-
ers should arrive in March 2006
and the goal is to have enough
items to completely furnish three
two-bedroom apartments.

For guidelines on what to do-
nate and not to donate, please
seethelastissue of Visnyk (avail-
able online at www.ucc.sk.ca/
visnyk.htm). Though UCC-SPC
lacks resources to transport do-
nations from outside of
Saskatoon, every effort will be
made to arrange for delivery.

Thank you for your past and
continued support. For more in-
formation, call Evelyn at
306-374-7976.

May the Christmas season bring you and
your loved ones comfort, peace and happiness.
Wishing everyone good health
and prosperity in the New Year.

Thank you to everyone for your support
in this past year and for your
willingness to embrace our future!

Yevshan Ukrainian Folk Ballet Ensemble
Dancers & Board of Directors

Immigrant youth better off
If still attached to their ethnic
culture: international study

Immigrant youth are better able
to handle discrimination, have
fewer emotional problems, and
get along better in school and in
the community when they re-
main strongly attached to their
own ethnic culture rather than
try to melt into a national cul-
ture, according to an interna-
tional psychological study con-
ducted at Queen’s University in
Kingston, ON. They do even
better when they have a double
attachment to both the national
society and to their heritage cul-
ture.

Encompassing over 5,000 in-
terviews with immigrant youth
in 13 countries, the study, which
will be published early next
year, is the world’s most ex-
haustive examination of how
the children of first-generation
immigrants adapt in a new cul-
ture.

Anunexpected finding is that
immigrant youth who try to
blend in don’t do as well psy-
chologically or socially.

The study also revealed:

B Immigrant youth are as well
adapted as the resident youth of
each country.

B The largest group of immi-
grant youth eventually adapt by
becomingbi-cultural, rather than

assimilated—36 per cent of im-
migrant youth were comfortable
and involved in both their eth-
nic and national cultures.
W 23 per cent are primarily ori-
ented toward their ethnic cul-
ture. While adolescents with this
profile adapt well psychologi-
cally, they view themselves as
separate from the national cul-
ture and are less involved in the
larger society.
W Participants who try to as-
similate have poorer self-esteem,
do not do as well in school and
exhibit more anti-social behav-
iour than those who integrate.
Nineteen per cent of the youth
fit this profile, indicating that
immigrantadolescents generally
rejecttotal assimilation as a strat-
egy for adapting.
W Immigrant youth fare better
in countries that have a strategy
of promoting diversity than they
do in countries that do not spe-
cifically support diversity.
Thelead author ofthe 10-year
study, Dr. John Berry, said that
countries can help their new im-
migrants adapt by actively sup-
porting diversity in health care,
broadcasting, education—in all
facets of society. He noted that
Canada is a world leader in pro-
moting diversity.

The Board of Directors of
Vesna Festival 2006
would like to wish each of you good
Health and Happiness this Christmas season /
and invites you to join us in celebrating {|
Vesna Festival in Saskatoon in 2006.

|
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Ukrainian-Canadian author visits Sask

For full article, photos g msk.ca%

Nadia Prokopchuk, Ukrainian Education Consultant, Saskatchewan Learning see What's New at L
5*}‘

Marsha Skrypuch, well-known
author of the popular children’s
books Enough, Silver Threads
and the teen novel, Hope’s War,
made a positive and lasting im-
pression on the communities of
Regina, Yorkton and Saskatoon
during her visit to Saskatchewan
in September 2005.

This dynamic author im-
pressed audiences of various
ages with her detailed research
on the themes of genocide and
internment, combined with a
special ability to transform these
tragic crimes against humanity
into historical fiction suitable
for young audiences. Although
Marsha’s writing has focused
mainly on the Ukrainian Famine-
Genocide and Ukrainian Cana-
dian Internment, shehas also spent
time researching and writing
about the Armenian Genocide.

Marsha Skrypuch’s visit to
Saskatchewan was the result of
an invitation by the Canadian So-
ciety of Children’s Authors, II-
lustrators and Performers to be a
presenter at the Prairie Horizons
Convention in Lumsden. Prior
to her visit, Marsha contacted
UCC-SPC President Eugene
Krenosky and offered additional
time to Saskatchewan’s Ukrain-
ian community for school visits
and community presentations.

While in Regina, Marsha was
hosted by Athabasca School

In Yorkton: UCC-SPC President Eugene Krenosky,
Board Member Harry Kardynal, Kay Woloschuk,
Marsha Skrypuch, Board Member Merle Maximiuk,

the opportunity
to listen to
Marsha speak
on the topic of
Ukrainian Ca-
nadian intern-
ment at the
Eaton Intern-
ment Memorial
near Saskatoon.

Marsha also
took time to

Glen Tymiak.

Ukrainian teacher Roma Barnes
and Miller Ukrainian Program
teachers Helena Demchuk and
Katie Oleski.

The Yorkton UCC Branch
organized an evening program
with Marsha as guest speaker at
St. Mary’s Cultural Centre.

In Saskatoon, Marsha’s pres-
entation took place atthe Ukrain-
ian Museum of Canada, hosted
by the Saskatchewan Teachers
of Ukrainian and UCC Saska-
toon. In order to share Marsha’s
stories with the broader com-
munity, the Yorkton and Sas-
katoon UCC Branches presented
complete sets of Marsha’s books
to the local libraries.

While in Saskatoon, Marsha
also spent a good portion of
time with students from K-12 in
the Ukrainian Bilingual Pro-
gram. E. D. Feehan High School
Bilingual Program students had

Gloria Malinoski
Connie Danyluik
Licenced Funeral
Directors

Embalmers
Salespersons

Season’s Greetings

' Malinoski I Danyluik,
7 ‘ ‘FH?IETCI[ H Ome Locally owned and operated

REMCO)

C ANADA

Purple Shield \W/L

Friendly, Caring Service

10221 8th Avenue (Highway 5 East)
P.O. Box 2889
Humboldt, SK SOK 2A0
Phone: 306-682-1622
24 hour service

Fax: 306-682-1623

m.d.funeralhome@sasktel.net
www.md-funeralhome.ca
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speak to post-
secondary stu-
dents at the University of Sas-
katchewan. She encouraged stu-
dents inthe Level Two Ukrainian
language class to take an interest
intheir own family stories and the
history of Ukrainians in Canada,
because “If we do not record our
own history accurately, then oth-
ers may, in fact, write it inaccu-
rately for us.”

Marsha’s upcoming publica-
tionsinclude Kobzar’s Children,
An Anthology of Ukrainian Sto-
ries and contributions to the
Dear Canada Series, published
by Scholastic Books.

Re: Ukraine’s Famine-
Genocide of 1932-33

M |t occurred as a result of the
Soviet government’'s admin-
istrative measures.

Ml lts recognition as an act of
genocide by the international
community will show that all
of humankind is:
maware of what Ukrainians
lived through; and,
mdetermined to condemn poli-
ticians, who put their own in-
terests above those of human
beings and entire nations.

M |t has yet to be placed on the
world’s greatest disasters list,
which is kept at the Interna-
tional Red Cross and Red
CrescentMuseumin Geneva.

B The fourth Saturday of every
November has been desig-
nated as a day of remem-
brance for its victims.

HoBi ronocu

Irop 360XHUIM HapoauBcsa Ta
Bupic Ha JlbBiBLWMHI. B kpato,
KU OaB cBiToBi GaraTo Be-
TIMKUX Ta TanaHoBUTUX MUTLB,
AKi cBOIM fdinaMm Ta Ayxom
36araTunu i npocnaBunu Hawly
yKpaiHCcbKy KynbTypy. Jllob6oB Ta nowaHy
[0 pPiAHOro Kpato NpuBi3 3i cobo HoBUIA
MeLkaHelpb CackaTyHy Irop 360XHuIA.
MponoHyeMo Ao Balloi yBarn oguH 3
nepLuux BipLiB Iropa, sikuii 6yB HanncaHuin
B NEPLUMI piKk NPOXMBaHHA B KaHagi.
LLnpocepaeyHo Bitaemo tOBinspa 3
noro 40-pivusim. LLlacTs, 3gopoB’s, ycnixis
Ta TBOpPYMX 3NETIB HA NOETUYHI HUBI.
— Jloba Mauyna

ITeop 3BOXKHUN
CIIOBIJb

en, ren!

A kyMm oo kopons,

| cBaT MiHicTpY —
Ainy no Kanagw,

B iHwe micTo!
3anuwy TyT, —

Bci knonotw, 1 TypboTu,
Hecnokin Ha gy,
Yci HeB3roau.
dPanbmBuX Apysis,
Hypry Bnagy!

A Bupiwms!

Yce!

Ainy no Kanagw!

Tam 3axuBy cobi, sk Tys,
He 6yae GinbLue Bxe 06y3.

MNpuixas.

[oGpe.

Bce. XKusy.

Ta He Tak cTanocb,

Ak raganoco.

Y Ti cnakoBaHi Banisku,
Yomycb gylwia Mosi He Bnisna?
Nnwwunace Tam, —

[e BULLHI UBIT,

Tam ge pigHs,

[e munui cBiT.

Mosg pigHeHbka YkpaiHa,
Mpobay meHe, —
CBoto AnTuHYy!

Mepeiige 6inb B AyLwi,

| 5 BepHychb!

BigHaiagy Tam 6niykatodyto ayuy,
Migy Ha Ti HeKkoLueHi nyru,

Ha Ti nong,

B rai,

B cagu.

| npynagy po TBOrO Tina:

— lMpobay meHe, skwo 3ymina!

A 3apas Tineku montock bory,
LLlo6 BigHavwoB Tobi popory
[0 KpaLLoro XXuTTa A58 HOBUX MOKOMIHb.
AMiHb!
Jlimo 2005
Cackamyn, Kanaoa



Ukrainians and Christmas holidays

Malanka: legend and traditions

Malanka or “Generous Eve” (Shchedryi
vechir) is a Ukrainian folk holiday cel-
ebrated on January 13th—New Year’s Eve
in accordance with the Julian calendar. In
some communities, Ukrainian groups spon-
sor a banquet and ball to celebrate Malanka
as the traditional way of inaugurating the
Julian-calendar New Year. On this night,
New Year’s songs called shchedrivky, ex-
pressing good wishes for the New Year, are
sung in addition to the carols.

The ritual connected with the celebration is
perhaps best explained by an ancient Ukrain-
ian legend. Malanka, the daughter of Mother
Earth and the personification of Spring, was
dearly beloved by all people. She was kid-
napped by the evil Dragon, the God of the

Beceaux cBam!

Season’s Geeetings
peom the stapp at

T The late Doreen Ortynsky,

Underworld, who had her in
hisdrearyundergroundking-
dom, thereby deprivingman-  g8eSHY,
kind of Spring. During her éi\ii‘
absence, the world endured

an unusually long and severe
winter which ended only after the
hero, Vasyl, made his way into the Under-
world and rescued Malanka.

Theritual has preserved some of the origi-
nal elements in the form of the characters of
Malanka (usually a beautiful young girl),
Vasyl’ (a handsome youth), and the evil
Dragon (an old man with a long, white
beard). As Malanka went from house to
house, she re-enacted the scenes of her
captivity and rescue to the accompaniment
of appropriate carols, music and games,
performed by an entourage of youths mas-
querading as maidens and other characters.

= ,_,M‘
EvATE

Christine Chayka

Ph: 306.244.5070
Fx: 306.244.5096
www.candybouquet.com

| T

e

long-time resident of Ca-
nora, was one of 14 indi-
viduals to have been
awarded the Ukrainian Self-
Reliance League of Canada
Award of Excellence this
summer in Saskatoon.
Theaward s presented for
significant volunteer con-
tributions at league general
conventions, which are held
every two years in different
locations across Canada.
Nominees are chosen by

; Among the characters
A were a gypsy, who
i ¢ ,'.? would tell fortunes, and

F a goat symbolizing the

‘ fvg ancestors. A bear lead
o around on a chain symbol-

ized the capture of winter.

New Year’s Day is a continuation of
Malanka. The way in which this day is
celebrated is important: custom shows that
asthe New Year’s Day goes, so does the rest
of the year. In the early morning young
children often visit homes to bring New
Year’s greetings and to scatter grains of
wheat on the floor signifying a wish for
good fortune and prosperity.

Malanka caps off the festivities of the
Christmas holidays, and is often the last op-
portunity for merry-making before the sol-
emn period of Lent which precedes Easter.

(¢

Proud moment for family

Ay

& A r

Paul Ortynsky (centre), who accepted the award from USRL president
Michael Zaleschuk on behalf of wife Doreen, with sister Nellie Pawlik

,\(} 400 - 234 First Avenue South

Saskatoon SK S7K 1K3

their respective provincial
bodies for adjudication.

Bid cete i podunn nartmupini novayarnsn
becenono Pisdba ma wacinbow Hobow poly!

My family and I extend sincere best wishes for
a joyous Christmas and a Happy New Year!

Myron Luczka

Liberal candidate for

On behalf of my staff and

family, I wish you a

Very Mewy Christmas

and God’s Blessings

Garry Breitkreuz
Yorkton-Melville

www.reelectgarrybreitkreuz.com

Phone (306) 786-2114 ||

Fax (306) 786-2116
Authorized by the official agent for Garry Breitkreuz

(right) and grandchildren: Greg Trischuk, Alicia Woloschuk, Taisa
Trischuk, Devan Trischuk, Julianna Michayluk and Lucia Trischuk.
Paul is President of UCC Canora and a Board Member of UCC-SPC.

|
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Projects supported by the UCC-SPC’s

Community Development Fund

Ukr Cultural
Day Camp in

(o)
*” North Battleford

The Battleford’s Ukrainian Ca-
nadian Cultural Council spon-
sored the 5th annual Ukrainian
Cultural Day Camp in North
Battleford, July 18-22, 2005.

Twenty children between the
ages of 5 and 12 attended the
camp, which was held at the
Slawa Centre from 9 am to
3:30 pm, Monday to Friday.
There were two instructors, both
certified teachers with a wealth
of teaching experience.

Over the course of the week,
the children participated in
Ukrainian dancing, singing,
drama and art activities, all of
which culminated in a45-minute
program presented to families
and guests on Friday afternoon.

Ukrainian language was

taught using paper and pencil
and oral activities. Older camp-
ers followed an advanced lan-
guage program, which included
cursive writing and sentences.
Junior campers focused on print-
ing the letters of the alphabet,
spelling and recognizing their
names, and printing simple
words. Students learned a vari-

ety of kinesthetic and oral ac-
tivities, which introduced and
reinforced vocabulary on cho-
sen themes. The themes were
parts of the body, farm and for-
est animals.

Day-campers learned Ukrain-
ian dance steps from several re-
gions. Senior day-campers per-
formed a Volyn number in the

program. Junior campers prac-
tised and performed a dance
from the Hutsul region.

Crafts were another means of
introducing children to the
Ukrainian culture. Students
learned about the Ukrainian flag
and they created their own
beaded key chains representing
the flag. Another craft was cre-
ated by using an empty CD case
and plasticine, where the stu-
dents designed a landscape with
a blue and yellow background.
The national flower of Ukraine,
the sunflower, was created in
the foreground. Pysanky were
written over the course of the
week, and students had a chance
toincorporate traditional designs
and colours. The students also
made masks, which they used
during their skit. All of the stu-
dents learned to make kolachi
and dough birds with the assist-
ance of volunteers.

The skit the students per-
formed was entitled, Ruka-
vychka. All of the students rep-

Pamicaunx PizaB’aunx
Cagart ta lllacauBoro

Hosoro Poky

%New.

Community

® Investment Services ® Internet Banking ® Chequing
Accounts @ Savings Accounts @ Package Accounts @
® RRSP’s ® RESP’s @ Loans ® Mortgages @

321 — 20™ Street West, Saskatoon

www.newcommunitycu.com

oaricae

credit union

Ph 306.653.1300
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resented a different forest ani-
mal that made a lost mitten their
home. Each student had their
own lines to memorize, as well
as core lines to say as a group.

Friday’s program was a great
success. Parents are always
amazed at what their children
learn in one, short week. Sev-
eral families stated their inten-
tions to return to camp next year.
(o)

.xﬁ»

and workshop

in Regina

by Ed Lysyk

Guest artist
presentation

On Friday evening, September
16, 2005, the Ukrainian Cana-
dian Professional & Business
Association (UCPBA) of Regina
hosted a talk by the highly ac-
claimed watercolour artist,
Larisa Sembaliuk Cheladyn.
The event took place in the
Ukrainian National Federation
Hall in Regina and was well
attended by the local Ukrainian
community.

Larisaenthralled the audience
by recounting how her career
evolved from the time that she
was an art student and speaking
about some of the memorable
events and exhibitions she has
put on around the world. The
audience was able to informally
chat with her following her talk
and was able to buy her prints.

On Saturday, Larisa conducted
a Youth Watercolour workshop
sponsored by Re-
gina’s UCPBA.
The workshop
was well at-
tended and those
in attendance
wereabletolearn
some of the tech-
niques used by
Larisa in her
painting. The
workshop also
took place at the
UNF Hall.

Community,
immigrants share
evening of Ukr
music in Tisdale

(con

by Rev. Jeffrey Stephaniuk

On Friday, October 14, 2005,
nearly 300 people attended “An
Evening of Ukrainian Culture”
in Tisdale. The event was made
possible by a Community De-
velopment Fund Grant from
UCC-SPC.

This event brought people
from the general community to-
gether with the new Ukrainian
immigrants in the Tisdale area.
At present there are 33 immi-
grants in Tisdale, where 15
Ukrainian welders have been
hired by Northern Steel. They
first began arriving in March
2005, and Friday’s concert was
only the second time that a com-
munity reception had been ar-
ranged for them.

The program of the concert
included the following: Tisdale
and District Strings performing
Ukrainian instrumental songs,
and singing the Saskatchewan
Centennial Song in Ukrainian;
Dr. William Gulka, who sang
Ukrainian folk songs; the
Veselka Ukrainian Choir from
Prince Albert which brought 19
members to Tisdale to sing and
play for the audience; and Linda
Mykolayenko, a storyteller who
narrates Ukrainian folk tales in
English. Finally, Shannon Wol-
chuk and her brother, Andrew

Guest artist Larisa Sembaliuk Cheladyn (centre)
demonstrates watercolour techniques in Regina

Wolchuk, from Nipawin, per-
formed two Ukrainian dance so-
los. People attended the concert
from Tisdale, Nipawin, Carrot
River, Prairie River, Melfort,
and even from Saskatoon.

Other sponsors for the event
were Northern Steel, Holy Spirit
Ukrainian Catholic Church,
Melfort, and Tisdale Knights of
Columbus.

Thank you to the UCC-SPC
forencouraging this project over
the past few months.

(o

by Cheryl Melnyk

Wadena dance
club acquires
new costumes

The Wadena Vohon Ukrainian
Dance Ensemble brought new
challenges to its dancers this past
year by introducing two new re-
gions: Transcarpathian for the In-
termediate Group and Gypsy for
the Senior Group. Both of these
went over extremely well. The

dancers enjoyed trying something
new and there were a lot of
positiveresponses at our April 8
recital with these additions.

Vohon appreciates the finan-
cial assistance from UCC-SPC
and Sask Lotteries.

Top: Transcarpathian (Intermedi-
ates). Above: Gypsy (Seniors).

/

-

To all our
clients and friends
% sincere best wishes 557

for a joyful Christmas
and a Happy New Year.

Ycim ceoim
KJaleHmam i npusamenam
wupi i cepoeyuHi noOAICAHHA
secenux Ceam Pizoea Xpucmoeozo
ma wyacnueozo Hosozo Poxy!

John ROZdilSky B.A., LL.B.

ROZDILSKY-BANIAK
BARRISTERS & SOLICITORS

414-220 3rd Avenue South, Saskatoon, SK S7K 1M1
Tel: (306) 664-9900 Fax: (306) 664-9992
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UCC-SPC in Weyburn

Board meeting, social with
local community

Inkeeping withits policy of rotat-
ing meetings among the centres
where UCC branches exist, the
UCC-SPCBoardmetin Weyburn
on September 24, 2005.

The day was devoted to the
business and future direction of
the Council, while the evening
highlighted a social with the lo-
cal community, complete with
the Weyburn Ukrainian Dance
Club providing the entertain-
ment.

UCC Regina

The Regina Branch of the Ukrainian Canadian Congress
held its annual general meeting November 17, 2005 at the
UCC office in the Queen City. A new executive was elected
at the AGM, which was attended by 20 people, as follows:
President: Orest Warnyca

First Vice-President: Edward Lysyk

Second Vice-President: Orest Gawdyda

Treasurer: Angie Huculak

Secretary: Vera Feduschak

Directors at Large: Marie Wilson, Eugene Krenosky

Prince Albert Veselka

The P.A. & District Ukrainian Heritage Club Veselka held it Annual

General Meeting and Board elections on September 26, 2005. The

club reviewed its numerous activities of the previous year.
UCC-SPC extends congratulations the new President, Ron

Adamko. We look forward to working with you.

Second Vice: Bill Karpish
Secretary: Caroline Tessier
Treasurer: Olga Thoms

Past President: EImer Malec
President: Ron Adamko
First Vice: Ben Hladun

Q@ﬁaﬁﬁlzﬁgf

Andy Iwanchuk, MLA
Saskatoon Fairview

#16-15 Worobetz Place * phone 651-3801
email andyiwanchukmla@sasktel.net

IHeTHTYT iM. MuTpononuTa A. LWenTHubKOro
Sheptytsky ¢
Institute «

Co-ed Student residence
A healthy environment for body, mind and spirit!

An integral part of the Ukrainian Catholic community and
the University of Saskatchewan for over 50 years,
the Institute has much to offer - Contact us soon!

Apply NOW for the 2006-2007 academic year!

As we celebrate this Holy Season,
may your family be blessed with health
and happiness!

Bia MukoAas oo MlopaaHa
- baxkaemo Beceanx Ceat
Ta wacameoro Hoeoro 2006 Poky!

Sheptytsky Institute
1236 College Drive - Saskatoon, SK S7N 0W4
(306) 653-17711  www.sheps.ca

YKPAIHCbKA KOOIEPATUBA

UKRAINIAN CO-OPERATIVE ASSOCIATION LTD.

1805 Winnipeg St. Regina SK S4P 1G3
(306) 569-9510

The Board of Directors and Staff
of the
Regina Ukrainian Co-operative
extend to one and all
the Spirit of Christmas,

its Joy, its Beauty, its Hope, its Peace ™=
and above all a7y
its Faith.

N pucmoc Paxdaemosca! Caabime Uozo!

Chzist is Boen! Glozipy Him!

The Regina Ukrainian Co-operative store is the home of the
ORIGINAL UKRAINIAN SAUSAGE

The specialty meat department includes the popular
GLUTEN-FREE Home-style Sausage

Regina’s only unigue and authentic Ukrainian Boutique

For out of town and specialty orders
contact Manager Keith Chibi at (306) 569-9510

| |
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Ed Wojcichowsky

18 years of Real Estate
experience helping clients
purchase or sell their homes.
Call Ed at 222-0349

and join the list
of satisfied customers!

Saskatoon, Sask.

Office: 242-3535
edwojo@royallepage.ca
www.HomesByEd.ca

W7

UKRAINIAN CANADIAN
PROFESSIONAL AND
BuUSINESS ASSOCIATION

Acouisuis Y KpaiHbCKHX
Kanapgcbkux
IMpodecionanicris

i [Tinnpuemuis

L ASSOCIATION
CANADIEN-UKRAINIEN
DES PROFESSION LIBERALES
ET COMMERCIALES

The Executive
and Members

of the

Ukrainian
Canadian
Professional

and Business
Association

of Saskatoon
wish everyone

a joyful
Christmas season
and a prosperous

New Year.

619 8th Street East
Saskatoon SK
S7H OR1

|
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Youth Action Now

Project wrap-up

by Victoria Morris, Project Coordinator

150 young people from Saskatoon came
together on October 19, 2005 at Mount
Royal Collegiate in Saskatoon to hear the
recommendations that 2,000 young people
from across Saskatchewan developed dur-
ing the Youth Action Now (YAN) project.
The recommendations are compiled in the
YAN Blueprint for Action, which presents
clear priorities for action for governments,
multicultural groups, youth, business and me-
dia. The purpose of the Blueprint is to encour-
age a better understanding of what youth
desireinbuilding the future of multiculturalism
in Saskatchewan and the rest of Canada.
The event featured highlights from the
Blueprint report as well as presentations
from: Multicultural Council of Saskatch-
ewan representative Satpal Singh Virdi;
UCC-SPC Executive Director Danylo Pu-
derak; student Aboriginal dancers at Mount
Royal Collegiate; Zavarookha Ukrainian
Dancers; and, local motivational speaker
Monica Coneys of Shosholoza Productions.

Clockwise fromtop left: Monica Coneys, ZavarookhaDancers, Aboriginal Fax:

dancer, youth participant at the event

| |
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The Project Framework:

Youth Leading, Youth Meeting

In the spring and fall of 2004 the first phase
of YAN began when a team of youth repre-
senting Saskatchewan’s ethnocultural com-
munities completed a train-the-trainer fa-
cilitation program to prepare them to carry
out the 18 youth forums. The forums were
designed to provide youth from all over the
province an opportunity to express their
ideas and opinions about Saskatchewan fu-
ture, and to get involved in helping shape its
multicultural future. The forums focused on
three outcomes:

B Multicultural Connectivity (expanded op-

portunities for youth to become engaged in the
multicultural community)

B Multicultural Awareness = Opportunities
(greater awareness and respect of other cultures
and expanded capability opens the doors to more
opportunities for youth)

B Increased Global Perspectives (raised
awareness by educational institutions providing
greater global and Canadian perspectives for
Saskatchewan youth).

More information available at
-

youthactionnow .ca

The forums’ popular lunch-hour multi-
cultural showcases involved dozens of local
multicultural groups in presentations, which
allowed forum participants to try new ac-
tivities or learn something about the cultural
diversity of their region.

The Gathering

Once the series of youth forums were com-
pleted, theideas and discussions were brought
to a new level at a conference held April 29-
May 1, 2005. Representatives of Saskatch-
ewan’s cultural, political, business and com-
munity leadership descended on Regina to
join youth participants for a weekend of dia-
logue, interchange, debate and information
gathering. Invited youth representatives from
Manitoba helped broaden the scope of the
discussions. The Gathering saw the youth of
the province working together to put forward
their plan for a growing, dynamic, respectful,
inclusive and culturally diverse society. In
addition to the dialogue, there were many
cultural activities for participants. The action

Wishing you joy duzing

Nativity of Jesus Cheist
and a Happy VNew Yearz!

St. Petro Mohyla Institute [l

1240 Temperance Street, Saskatoon, Sask. S7TN OP1
Tel. (306) 653-1944 « Fax (306) 653-1902 « mohyla@sasktel.net

ENSURING OUR FUTURE THROUGH COMMITMENT TO YOUTH

the Feast of the

— Board of Directors and Staff’

i

Ghrist is Born! XpucToc Paxkpaernca!

Best wishes from

Phone: 446-0848
446-2605

ACCOUNTANTS & AUDITORS
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS/PERSONAL & CORPORATE TAX

%:: Kardynal & Associates

PauL KARDYNAL

Box 1252
962 - 102nd St.
North Battleford, SK S9A 2Y7




packed weekend featured over 40 presenters,
multicultural dance and music presentations,
and a multicultural expo and trade show.

The Surveys

The YAN project surveyed youth around
the province about their attitudes and in-
volvement in multicultural activities. Three
separate surveys measured the extent of
their involvement and what activities they
are doing, their cultural identities and what
languages they speak, and how important
they believeitis to promote multiculturalism,
among other questions.

Youth Action on our Multicultural Future
The Final Phase of Youth Action Now has
featured a partnership program for youth,
schools and organizations to begin acting on
the recommendations the youth brought for-
ward throughout the forums and conference.

The Blueprint: Summary of
Recommendations

The Blueprint for Action features recommen-
dations for several groups, ranging from youth
and multicultural organizations to govern-
ment and the business community. Hundreds
of ideas arose through seven major themes:

* Multiculturalism Integrated into Education

* Multiculturally Enhanced Communities

* Culturally Engaged Youth

* Youth in Multicultural Dialogue

* Youth Voice in Multiculturalism

* Expanded Multicultural Programming in
Mainstream Media

* Multiculturalism Makes Cents

Although there are many important mes-
sages and recommendations listed in the full
Blueprint report, the ideas listed here reflect
many of the larger themes heard throughout
the project.

Multicultural Organizations
Multicultural organizations can play a piv-
otal role in developing positive youth atti-
tudes. Often these organizations can have a
huge impact on youth and the community,
because of the local nature of the organiza-
tion. Main recommendations are:

* More youth organized events within
multicultural communities.

* More youth involvement in planning and
development.

* Establishment of an events calendar, fea-
turing allmulticultural events/organizations.

* Actively encourage members to welcome
participation of individuals from other
cultures.

Youth Themselves

Much of the activity occurring in many com-
munities is not well known to youth, often
because youth themselves do not seek it out.
As the name of the project indicates, YAN
wants to see more youth taking action—now!
Based on the many hours they spent listening
to thousands of youth across the province,
youth volunteers with YAN developed the
following messages that youth across Sas-
katchewan need to hear and do themselves:

* Take initiative and become active in the
communities that surround you.

* Do it for yourself.

* Be the change you want to see!

Government

The Blueprint contains recommendations
that can be acted on by federal, provincial
and municipal government levels, with the
involvement and guidance of Saskatch-
ewan’s First Nations and Métis and ethnocul-
tural communities. The recommendations
listed here were developed specifically for
the federal and provincial government de-
partments noted; they reflect realistic ac-
tions that can be taken by these departments.

* Canadian Heritage/Saskatchewan Culture,
Youth and Recreation to fund a youth
multicultural committee with representa-
tives from multi-/ethnocultural and Abo-
riginal stakeholder groups with linkages to
the Provincial Youth Advisory Committee
(PYAC).

TheMobile
VMonkey

DIJCOMPANY

Saskatoon’s funkiest D] company
Specialzing in Theme Dances,
Teen Dances, Office Parties and Weddings

“Wishing You and Yours
All the Best for the Holiday Season”

For booking information call:

(306) 222-2741

Email mobilemonkey@sasktelnet

* Saskatchewan Learning to develop and in-
clude multicultural filters in its school cur-
ricula renewal process at all grade levels
and all subject areas.

* Saskatchewan Learning to recognize and
accept the role of all languages in the pres-
ervation and development of cultures in the
province.

Saskatchewan Business

As Saskatchewan businesses continue to
build an appreciation for our multicultural
heritage and future, everyone benefits, not
just the businesses themselves. Main rec-
ommendations:

* Establish a multicultural network/sub-
body to promote businesses which meet
the needs of ethnocultural communities.

* Study to be conducted on the impact of
multiculturalism on Saskatchewan business.

The Media

With the media playing such a large role in
the lives of youth, there is much it can do to
improve multicultural relations. Youthneed
to see themselves reflected in the world
around them and media is a main source of
imaging and information sources for youth.

* Media more reflective in programming of
our local multicultural communities.

* More diverse (experiences, skills, multicul-
tural) workforce, inthe media and generally

The YAN project has enabled Saskatch-
ewan youth to voice their concerns for the
future of their province through extensive
province-wide consultations. It has been an
example of how young people, regardless of
background, can come together to become
active members of society and effect change
while contributing to its growth, dynamism
and cultural diversity. Through three surveys,
18 provincial youth forums, the Gathering
conference, and the website, YAN has heard
what youth have to say about shaping the
future of multiculturalism in Saskatchewan!

Itis now time to build on all of the informa-
tion and momentum developed during the last
two years to continue to shape the multicultural
future of Saskatchewan. To all levels of Gov-
ernment, to Ethnocultural and Multicultural
Groups and Organizations, to Youth, to the
Media and to the Business Sector, it is time for
You to take Action—Now!

Digital/electronic copies of the YAN

Blueprint for Action can be obtained from
UCC-SPC.

|
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UCC’s 65th Anniversary

Orysia Sushko, President

The first Congress of Ukrainian
Canadian was held at the Royal
Alexandra Hotel in Winnipeg
November 6 and 7, 1940. The
thoughts expressed at the Con-
gress by the first president, Rev.
Dr. W. Kushnir, “The commu-
nity at large can always solve
cooperatively what you are un-
able to do alone,” still hold true
65 years later. The act of unity
pledged at this time was indeed
a historic event, not only for the
Ukrainians but for the Canadian
community as well, profoundly
affecting its social, political and
cultural aspects.

The goal set out by the partici-
pants of this Congress was to
strive for the “principles of demo-
cracy, Christian civilization, so-
cial justice and freedom of all
nations.” This goal carried the
Congress throughout its history

and remains foremost even today.

We are greatly indebted to
those individuals and organiza-
tions that, at the onset, had the
courage and foresight to unify
the efforts ofthe Ukrainian com-
munity under the banner of the
Ukrainian Canadian Committee
(changed to the Ukrainian Ca-
nadian Congress in 1989).

Itistheirunyielding spirit that
has carried the Congress through
these many years of service to
the Ukrainian Canadian com-
munity and set the standards that
have guided our efforts through-
out our existence.

We are indeed proud of the
accomplishments ofthe Congress
as we continue our efforts in ar-
eas that are vital to our future
existence of the Ukrainian Cana-
dian community, to Canada and
ourancestral homeland, Ukraine.

To you and your family
a Merry Christmas
and a Happy New Year.

basicaro Bam i Bawiii poouni
eecenux ceam Pizoea Xpucmoesozo
ma wacnueozo Hoeozo poky.

Ralph Goodale

Authorized by the Official Agent for Ralph Goodale.

FAMILY RESTAURANT

Ukrainian and Canadian Cuisine

Your Host: Myron ‘Ll)wﬁmg all W pations
Saskatoon, Sask.
Phone: (306) 382-7774 and in the New Year!

2006 TOURS TO UKRAINE

You don’t need to know the
language to enjoy an
ALL-INCLUSIVE 16-day
holiday in Ukraine.

June 1- $3410
July 4 — $3670

August 1 - $3670
September 19 - $3460

Thomas Cook-Regent Travel has
scheduled escorted and guided
small-group tours of 20.

For a descriptive brochure, phone Irene toll-free 1-877-772-1277,
or 204-988-5100 Mon-Fri 9-5, or e-mail mnowensky@thomascook.ca

Binmyeno Bac Clamuun Fisqbou ra ftobun Porou
Waciiman, 3qopol’ au wa godhou!

-
(2%

Npuciioc Pangacnisca!

As we gather with family & friends to celebrate
this Holy Season
may we experience the same wonder that
the shepherds felt that first Christmas Eve!

The Eparchial Executive
Ukrainian Catholic Women'’s League of Canada
Eparchy of Saskatoon
greets one and all
in the true Spirit of Christmas, its Joy, its Beauty,
its Hope, its Peace and above all its Faith

May you enjoy good health, and
much happiness in the New Year 2006

| |
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YKPAIHCbKA KAHALCbKA ®YHIALIA IM. TAPACA LLIEBYEHKA ¢ UKRAINIAN CANADIAN FOUNDATION OF TARAS SHEVCHENKO

— 1

u,_L! Tho Pynganir

Foundation Followings

With its headquarters in Winnipeg, the Ukrainian Canadian Foundation of Taras Shevchenko is a national, chartered philanthropic institution providing leadership by building and nurturing a permanent endowment fund dedicated

Harmcas AnbBepT KaukoBcbKui
KoopaumHaTop po3BuTKy

by Al Kachkowski
Development Coordinator

Potential applicants for funding
assistance are reminded that the
application deadlines are April 1st
and October Ist of each year.

to the preservation and promotion of the Ukrainian Canadian cultural heritage and the advancement of a flourishing Ukrainian community for the enrichment of Canada.

Donations to the Shevchenko Foundation

Saskatchewan!

Name
Ukrainian Self-Reliance League of Canada

For the Avramenko exhibit ...
Prosvita Ukrainian Cultural Soci
Klopoushak, Edward ¢ ...
Prociuk, Leonie L. (Ninette
Boychuk, Ernest
Kobrynsky, Lillian .....
Maslany, Zhenia .
Mysak, Bernice ...
Uhryn, Ernest ......
Wihak, Fred & Alice .
Worobetz, Nell .........
Michaluk, Syl & Olga....
Gottselig, Michael & Sla
Kowalsky, Myron
Nowosad, Peter & Michalene
Podilsky, Myroslaw

Donation Lifetime

... $5,000
250

The Board of Directors of the Shevchenko Foundation appreciates the ongoing support of all its established and new donors. Thank you

A warm thank you goes out to the following Saskatchewan people who donated to the capital fund between June 1 and November
30, 2005. Each donation is followed by the cumulative total donation for each donor.

Popowycz, Eugene & Mary ..........cccceeevcinnennns

Senyk, Natalie .................
Sopatyk, William & Rose
Zack. Nadia

Regina
... Regina ...
Saskatoon ...
Wishart

Iwanchuk, Maria .....
Lazurko, Klym & Iryn

North Battlefo
Canora

Storzuk, Bernie & Bernice
Hnatiuk, Rose
Kindred, Adelaide ..
Lozinsky, Joseph ...
Mysak, Orest & Mary
Podiluk, Walter .......
Trafanenko, Harold

.... Saskatoon ........
... Saskatoon ...
Saskatoon ...
Saskatoon
Canora ....
... Saskatoon ...
Prince Albert

Borsa, Olga E. .......
Budney, Frances
Yaciw, Emily

4 = Kobzar Fellowship member(s)

.... Saskatoon ...
.... Saskatoon ...
... Regina

Your donations

In the last issue of Visnyk we indicated that the list of donors starting from June 1, 2005 would be
published in this issue. Due to the large number of Christmas greetings received for publication in
this issue, the donors list will be published in the next issue. We apologize for the inconvenience.

% Ukraine Day
in the Park

IN THE PARK  Saskatchewan’s outdoor Ukrainian festival

1N
g»"%ge ®
.

nire

This popular sixth annual festival ;«,-{’6
will be bigger and better during

. kat
Saskatoon’s Centennial year! B oo

Owur time to shine
2006

Saturday, August 26, 2006

* Stage performances
e Ukrainian food
e Children’s activities

* Beer garden
* Displays
e Souvenir vendors

Plan to attend

Note: Performers, vendors and displayers interested in
participating should phone (306) 242-9881

Sponsored by the
Ukrainian Canadian Congress — Saskatoon Branch

Event partner tNew 3
Community;

credil union

Visnyk newsmagazine
Advertising rates

Member organizations/private

Full page ............... $235 per issue
(9%" x 7¥2" or 24 c x 19 ¢)
Half page .............. $135 per issue

(horizontal — 4%" x 7%" or 11.5¢ x 19c¢)
(vertical — 9%" x 3%/s" or 24 ¢ x 9.3 ¢)

Quarter page............ $85 per issue
(4%"x 3" or 11.5¢x 9.3 ¢)

Business card size .. $55 per issue
(2"x 3" or5.1cx9.3¢)

Corporate/non-member

Full page ............... $350 per issue
Half page .............. $200 per issue
Quarter page.......... $125 per issue
Business card ......... $85 per issue

25% discount for four consecutive issues;
10% discount for two consecutive issues

There may be additional charges for
ads not meeting these specified di-
mensions. The UCC-SPC reserves
the right to reject advertisements not
considered suitable.

Vesna Festival
2005—06 Board of Directors

Vesna Festival Annual General
Meeting was held on Wednes-
day, October 5,2005. The Board
of Directors for the 2005-2006
year is as follows:

Chair ..o Klarissa Komarnicki
Vice-Chair ............... Dolores Douglas
Secretary .............. Anna Marie Yuzik
Treasurer .............. Cheryl Woloschuk
Past Chair .........couvennee David Lalach
Boutique/Children’s ...... Gayle Lockert
(OF1 (1 /1Y A Marlene Pratt
Cultural/Art Gallery .. Tanya Panamaroff
DECON ....oevvrvirnnne Judy-Anne Chabun
Food Services ......... Bernadine Small
Marketing ............... Audrey Smycniuk
SeCUrity .....cvvreeeeene Larry Trischuk

Sponsorship/Grants .. Waylon Danyluk

Staffing ..o Marian Esakin
Venue Manager ........ Andy Smycniuk
Website .......ccovurrerne Brent Okrainetz

Vesna 2006 will be held on
May 12 & 13, 2006 and the
Board has begun preparations
for what will be another great
celebration of Spring! Feel free
to contact Klarissa Komarnicki
at (306) 242-9052 for prelimi-
nary information.

— Dolores Douglas

|
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Calendar of Events

EVENT

New Year's Eve Celebration:
Ss Peter & Paul Knights of Columbus

Networking Luncheon: Ukr Cdn Prof'| & Bus Assn

Eastern Rites Carol Festival:
Ukrainian Orthodox Descent of the Holy Spirit

Malanka: Ukr Orthodox Men's Assn of Canada
Malanka: Ukrainian Tryzub Society

Malanka: St. George's Cathedral

Zapovit Ukr Folk Dance Ens Turvey Centre Event
King of the Kovbasa Competition: UCPBA
Annual Sask TYC/UOMAC Curling Bonspiel
Cabbage Roll Classic Fun Curling Event: UCPBA

Musée Ukraina Museum Annual General Meeting

Taras Shevchenko Concert: Language Class event
Hafford Cheremka Dance Competition
Prince Albert Barveenok Ukrainian Dance Festival

1st Annual Lloydminster Malanka Dance Festival

Tavria's 14th Annual Ukrainian Dance Festival
Pavlychenko Folklorique Ensmbl Dance Showcase
Svoboda Ukrainian Dance Festival

Kalyna Festival of Ukrainian Dance

Vesna Festival

Regina’s Mosaic 2006
UCC Regina Kyiv Pavilion preview night

Mohyla Institute 90th Anniversary date

WHEN

Dec 31
5 pm start

Jan 5, 11:45 am
Jan 8

Jan 13

Jan 14, 5:30 pm
Jan 14, 6 pm
Feb 4

Feb 9, 7:30 pm
Feb 10 & 11
Feb 18

Feb 18, 1 pm

Mar 12

Mar 18 & 19
Mar 30-Apr 2
Mar 31-Apr 2

Apr 7-9
Apr 7-9
May 4-7
May 4-7

May 12 & 13

Jun 1-3
May 31

Aug 4

http://www.ucc.sk.ca/calendar.htm

T
R
.gumﬂ-ca For details & the latest
¢ § Events Calendar
N

WHERE & CONTACT INFO
Church Auditorium, Saskatoon 306-244-2103

Senator Hotel, Saskatoon, 306-242-2526
Regina 306-586-6805

Ukr Orthodox Auditorium, Regina 306-779-1394
Prairieland Exhibition, Saskatoon 306-934-5003
Parish Hall, Saskatoon 306-664-3459

Regina 306-789-0428

WDM, Saskatoon 306-242-2526

Hub City Curling Club, Saskatoon 306-374-8809
Regina 306-780-1811

St. George'’s Cathedral (basement auditorium)
Saskatoon 306-244-4212

Regina 306-789-6622
Hafford School, Hafford 306-549-4818
Rawlinson Centre, Prince Albert 306-764-9057

Vic Juba Community Theatre (2602 59 Ave)
Lloydminster 780-875-0264

Regina Performing Arts Cntr, Regina 306-789-3013
St. Joseph’s High School, Saskatoon 306-653-4031

Don Ross Centre, North Battleford 306-446-4859

Anne Portnuff Theatre, Yorkton Regional
High School, Yorkton 306-782-2577

Centennial Auditorium, Saskatoon 306-242-9052
Exhibition Grounds, Regina 306-757-8835

Celebration event details TBA 306-653-1944

UCC-SPC’s Saskatchewan
Centennial contest

Win an Andriy Shevchenko
soccer jersey! |

Everyissue of Visnykin 2005 features atriviaguestion.
Answer it correctly and send it in before the deadline
and you could win! For each question, five randomly
drawn entries with the correct answer will win a
UCC-SPC coffee mug! Plus, winning entries will be
entered into a Grand Prize Draw for an Andriy
Shevchenko soccer jersey at the end of the year!

Last issue’s “Jeopardy-style” trivia question:
Dubbed “Pierre le Canadien,” this WWII tailgunner
from Saskatchewanwas proclaimedaheroin France
for saving the lives of 1400 French civilians.
Answer: Who is Peter Dmytruk?

Congratulations to Greg Kitz of Saskatoon & Robert Bandurka of Humboldt.
Both receive a UCC-SPC coffee mug and are in the Grand Prize Draw.
This issue’s trivia question:
What is the name of the folk feast
‘) that commemorates St. Melania and
that Ukrainians celebrate to usher in
®  the Julian-calendar New Year?
Entries must be postmarked/date-stamped no later
than December 29, 2005. Be sure to include your
name and address.
Send entries by mail to UCC-SPC (980-606 Spadina
Cres E, Saskatoon, SK S7K 3H1) or by e-mail

(uccspc@ucc.sk.ca). Good luck and have fun!
Contest details are available at the UCC-SPC office.

A sincere thank-you to organiza-
tions, businesses and individuals for
generously supporting Visnyk with
Christmas greeting advertisements.

PUBLICATIONS MAIL AGREEMENT NO. 40010014
RETURN UNDELIVERABLE CANADIAN ADDRESSES TO

UKRAINIAN CANADIAN CONGRESS
SASKATCHEWAN PROVINCIAL COUNCIL

980-606 SPADINA CRES E, SASKATOON SK S7K 3H1

email uccspc@ucc.sk.ca

UCC-SPC receives funding from
Saskatchewan

LOTTERIES .

PM40010014

Address corrections and deletions requested:
Please make changes or mark “Delete from mailing list” on this
label, detach and mailfirst class to the UCC-SPC. Thank you.

HPOCVIMO HOBi.qOMneHHH npo nonpaBKnTa BUKpeCrneHHAagpec:
Byab nacka 3asHaumtn 3miHn abo Hanucatu “Delete from mailing list” Ha Haninky,
ii BUpi3aTn Ta HagicnaTu koHBepToto A0 NP KYK. LLupo gskyemo.




